
KONKA FAMILY ADVENTURE RESORT (THE ROAR OF THE LION) 

19-21 JULY 2024 

by Nakkie Theron 

I want to start off by saying “Sorry” that I, Nakkie, was the cause of great concern by ge1ng in a 

“lost” situa3on on the 18th, arriving approximately 5 hours later than expected. To He1e and 

Neels, and all the other Motorhome family members, thank you so much for your care and 

concern. Family does Care!! 

 

 

The weekend rally at Konka was a>ended by 34 Motorhomes. We all got to enjoy the absolute 

luxury of this resort. Beau3ful clean upmarket ameni3es. All the stands had private ablu3ons, 

perfectly neat with hot water and all! 



This resort fully caters for families, young and old. 

 

Nature definitely wears and hears the colours and sound of the spirit. Hence, “The Roar of the 

Lion”. 

Louis & Christel Barnard 



Friday “Meet and Greet” was, as always enjoyable. Dawid welcomed new members Louis and 

Cristel Barnard. Happy Birthday chocolates were handed out to all the July birthday members: 

Don Hodgkinson, Susan paler, Ed Groves and George van der Merwe. 

 

And then for a highlight of the evening, Jim Williams shared some Club History of MCSA/MKSA, 

da3ng back 40 years to the founding of the Na3onal Club. As always, great to listen to his vast 

knowledge, given to us in an entertaining way of sharing history. 

Tokens were handed out to all present. Time was set for Saturday’s Bring-&-Braai, fires being lit 

at 15:00, for the rugby fans’ sake. Rugby was enjoyed at the Restaurant or back in cozy 

Motorhomes. 

Sunday Service was by Jay, sharing a message of “impact”. 

At the Chairman’s Tea, Dawid discussed the midweek planned by Jim Williams in August at 

Weaver’s Roots. 

The AGM to be held in September 2024 at Dube Game Reserve, was briefly men3oned and 

members urged to a>end this rally. 

Dawid also men3oned that our Year-end Func3on as well as the 21st anniversary celebra3on is 

to be held at Soetdoring Vakansieplaas, in Vereeniging. 

Hansie and Sonja was thanked for their well-known Tea/Coffee table. 



 

The “Wooden Spoon” was handed upwards to me, Nakkie, (Phew! Thank Goodness!) for s3ll 

arriving at Konka, even though being lost the en3re day. 

 

Gree3ngs of peace, grace and joy, un3l next 3me. 

 

 


